
OHIOANA LIBRARY ASSOCIATION
1109 Ohio Departments Building 

COLUMBUS 15, OHIO

August 2, 1955

Mr. John V, N. Dorr,
99 Park Avenue,
Hew York 16, Hew York.

Dear Mr. Dorr:

On my return from vacation I find, your cordial letter 
of July 19. I regret to have to tell you that we 
have no collection of Ohio films. The only reason we 
don’t is that we have no space for them at this time.
It is our hope that someday we will have larger quarters 
where we can start collecting Ohio films.

Incidentally, if ever you and Mrs. Dorr are in Columbus, 
please do not fail to visit this unique library.

WBM/jt

Yours very sincerely.

Walter Humsey Marvin 
Executive Director


